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Dominion Energy continues to complete milestones for onshore underground 
construction at the State Military Reservation (SMR) this year. Since our last 
update in January, we:  

•	 Completed building all nine vaults in the Transition Joint Bay and connected 
them to the Direct Pipes, ahead of schedule to shorten the duration of 
construction for both SMR and neighbors.  

•	 Removed temporary shoring from the Rifle Range worksite, ahead of schedule. 
Sounds associated with metal shoring movements have concluded. 

•	 Began restoration of the Rifle Range to return it to a grass field. 
•	 Began cable installation inside the underground conduit, connecting the 

offshore export cables to the onshore export cables to Harpers Switching 
Station.   

As a reminder, we pause many construction activities in spring and fall during 
military exercises at SMR.

Most onshore construction activities will occur during the day. Nearshore 
cable installation activities, which are dependent on tides and weather, 
may occur overnight with reduced overnight lighting. To learn about 
current or planned activities in the nearshore and offshore project area, 
please review our monthly Mariner Updates at  
CoastalVAWind.com/partnerships/mariners. 

Thank you to everyone who has provided us feedback. We are committed 
to continuously improving our construction processes and addressing any 
concerns. 

As always, please do not hesitate to contact us if you have any questions 
or feedback. We are committed to safely completing construction 
activities courteously and considerately. Thank you for your patience.

Wednesday, May 28, 2025 | 6:15 p.m. – 7:15 p.m. 

Virginia Aquarium & Marine Science Center, South Building, Education Hall
801 General Booth Boulevard, Virginia Beach, VA 23451

If you are interested in learning more about the 
remaining work at SMR or have questions about 
the underground construction activities, we invite 
you to our next Croatan community meeting. We 
hope to see you there. 


